MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, MAY 16, 2017
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the Vice President, Dr. Wroblewski at 6:01 p.m. Mrs. Schechtel, Mrs. Leibowitz, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian III, and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary were present.  Mrs. Fogel and Ms. Hare were absent with prior notice.   
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Ms. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the April 18, 2017 meeting.
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for April.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for April.

On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for April.

The Director’s Statistical Report for April was noted.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 810. 
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to approve the May Disbursements from the Cultural Programming Fund.
The Trustees noted the thank you from the North Babylon Food Pantry at St. Paul’s Reformed Church.
Mr. Horowitz reported on vandalism at 210 Cooper Road.  The vandals broke two windows and there was writing found on the floor in one of the bedrooms.  Mr. Horowitz updated the Trustees on the status of the application process with the New York State Department of Education for demolition.  There have been many delays.  Documents have been resubmitted several times.  We received approval from the State Department of Education for demolition and the removal of the house on the property at 210 Cooper Road.  The Trustees reviewed a Maintenance of Public Behavior Poster.  Mr. Horowitz found a similar poster at the Ohio State University library and adapted the format to the Library.  Mr. Horowitz reported on a Little Free Library. The concept is to take a book, leave a book.    We are awaiting approval to place the library at one of the local parks in North Babylon.  
The Board reviewed the request for scheduled tax payments for 2017-2018 from the North Babylon School Board. On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the tax payment schedule as presented in Exhibit A.
The Board discussed and reviewed a contract agreement submitted by USI Consulting Group to perform GASB 45 actuarial calculations.  This is a mandatory state requirement plan for public agencies to calculate post-retirement benefits.  This contract will cover a term of two years. The cost is determined by the number of libraries that participate in the contract with USI through Suffolk Cooperative Library System.  On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the contract at a cost not to exceed $1,850 as presented in Exhibit B.

On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the request for fees associated with audit and related services submitted by the Library’s accounting firm, Baldessari and Coster, LLP for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2017 in the amount of $8,800 as presented in Exhibit C.

The Trustees reviewed and discussed the Legal Notice required for publication, to begin the bid process for the demolition and removal of the structure located at 210 Cooper Road.  This includes the foundation, driveway, curb and fence posts adjacent to the library, then site grading with site available fill.   Removal of all trees, bushes, hedges, roots and stumps will also be included.  On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the legal notice as presented.  The legal notice is appended to these minutes.
The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head Report was noted. 

On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to authorize Fairfield Greens to use the meeting room during the month of September, subject to availability. 
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Personnel Report as presented.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session at 6:16 p.m. to discuss matters relating to personnel.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 7:02 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.

The next meeting of the Board will be held on Tuesday, June 20, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.

On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Dr. Wroblewski, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 7:02 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,








Heidi Leibowitz






            Assistant Secretary

